The Ayrshire Breeders’ Association honored Arlene Crosser at the winter board meetings for over 16 years of service as an employee of the ABA, which began in May 2005 when she shared her time and duties between the ABA and the National Dairy Shrine. Although her job responsibilities have been varied over the years, the majority of her workload has been registrations and transfers for Ayrshire breeders.

As Arlene prepares for her well-earned retirement from the ABA, we celebrate her loyal service, friendship and dedication to us. Arlene has always enjoyed meeting breeders in person, saying it’s nice to put a face with the voice. That feeling was mutual for many who met her at conventions and World Dairy Expo over the years as Arlene was “the voice” who answered many of the phones calls during her tenure.

Arlene reflects back on the years saying, “Growing up I did not have much exposure to Ayrshires. I have learned to appreciate the breed and the progress it has made in type and production.  The quality of animals being shown at national shows is so impressive. The “Ayrshire Fraternity” is one of the best groups of people with whom I have worked. They are hard-working, friendly, caring people who are striving to develop a cow and products that will feed consumers and provide income for their families.” 

Arlene’s official last day in the office is January 28, 2022. She plans to continue assisting with a few special projects and relief help during the transition period after her retirement begins. We wish Arlene all the best, and thank her for the hard work and loyalty she has provided the ABA.

